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March 12, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, MARCH 12, 2013 IN THE LOBBY CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 4:58 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Susan Rohall, Phil Lauwers, Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Mary Beth Zinn, Gus Pikula
Member Absent:
None
Also Present:
Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Pikula, to approve the minutes of the February 12, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

There is no business from the floor.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Ms. Vaglica stated we have received quite a few signed easements.  We have received four easements on 22 Mile Road, two have not responded and 12909 22 Mile Road sent a letter as to why they are against sidewalks.  She gave the information to Mr. Cowper to email to the committee members.

Ms. Vaglica reported on other easements that have been signed.

She is hoping to have the bid package out very soon.  

Mr. Cowper stated that the Sidewalk Committee has spent about $3,000 already.   He posts all of the budget information on the www.sidewalks.shelbytwp.us.  

Ms. Vaglica had a meeting with the Road Commission on the Shelby Road sidewalk as to the location of the bridge.  The committee would like it closer to the road to keep from dealing with retaining walls.  She is resubmitting the new design and as soon as it is approved she will go out for two bids, one for the foundation/bridge placement and the other for sidewalks.  They will each be bid separately.  
Ms. Zinn questioned how much longer the Shelby Road north of 22 Mile Road project will take.  Ms. Vaglica stated the review is in negotiations right now, and she doesn’t anticipate it taking longer than a month. 

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. 2013 Master Project List Review to Put Out for Bid Process
Mr. Cowper mentioned that the 2013 Master Project List Review has already been discussed.

NEW BUSINESS

a. SEMCOG

Mr. Cowper mentioned that the SEMCOG program was brought to us by Ms. Vaglica at last month’s meeting.   

He handed out the Safe Routes to School Program information to the committee.  He is inquiring if the committee is interested in participating with this program.  We are in the process of finding out if there is a membership requirement for this program.  If we have to become members, he is not interested.  He mostly wanted to use this program to see if we are eligible for some of the grant money.

He further mentioned the Montgomery Road project near Monfort Elementary, and he will be placing this on the agenda next month.  He thinks if we actually pass this project and move forward, we will set a precedent.  We will have many other residents coming to the Sidewalk Committee to put sidewalks in near schools.  He thinks the SEMCOG program is worth looking into as it might help off-set some of the costs associated with the project as well as providing safety.

Mr. Pikula stated that he skimmed over the information, and it appears that it has to be initiated by the residents.  Mr. Cower agreed, and once the residents start that program we could help them facilitate through the process.  

He further mentioned that the Township is in the process of hiring a Deputy Supervisor who will be in charge of grants.  This will be a question we can take to this person to help us with when we are at that point.

Ms. Vaglica stated that a representative from Fazal Khan’s Office will be attending the SEMCOG meeting.  She will report back with more information.

Mr. Grot stated that if this program does have to originate from the resident’s, maybe the project that Mr. Schmidt is talking about could be a good lead off for us.  Mr. Cowper stated we can see if we are able to use the Monfort Elementary project toward this program. 

Ms. Vaglica reiterated that the committee is more geared toward sidewalks on the main roads.  Mr. Cowper felt we could state at this time we believe this is something you should look into, and we don’t want to take part in approving this project.  

He has a real issue with telling residents that don’t want something on their property that we will force them to do something they don’t want to do.
Ms. Rohall questioned if the resident’s are in charge of the SEMCOG program.  Mr. Cowper stated the residents actually initiate it and the committee could assist them in the process should they want us too.  This is another avenue that the committee can look at and what direction we want the project to go into.

Mr. Lauwers stated that in the Monfort School situation, none of the residents that attended our meetings would initiate this.  Mr. Cowper stated one gentleman might.  

Mr. Cowper indicated this is also something we could use at a later date should other schools come before us. 

b. Shelby Township Clean Up Day – April 27th
Mr. Cowper mentioned that the annual Clean Up Day is scheduled for April 27, 2013 at 8:30 am at the Senior Center.  The Sidewalk Committee does participate in this program.  We are responsible for the stretch between 25 Mile Road and Dequindre.  He is asking if anyone is interested in participating this year.  

Mr. Grot mentioned that you are welcome to bring your family.  He will be participating through the Township Board.  

CORRESPONDENCE

Mr. Cowper has not received any correspondence to report this evening.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Grot, supported by Matika, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:16 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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